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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, March 5, 2015, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler and Brian McGrath.
Members Absent: David Gorden, Kristine Langdon
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM

7:00 PM: Transfer Station- Informal Discussion

Joe Flanagan, Director of the DPW was present with Alan Benevides of Woodard and Curran.
Mr. Benevides explained that they would slightly increase tonnage from 350 to 500 tons. He explained the small amount of space that they have to work within. The old incinerator would be demolished; a state of the art tipping point station would go in its place. Mother Brook is located in the rear portion of the site. There is no BVW, but they have identified top of bank, 100 and 200 foot riverfront, and a 100 year flood zone goes through the site as well. This is a concept plan and they are meeting with a lot of regulatory agencies to get input and then they will start the design. 
Agent O’Connell commented that the upgrades will be a big improvement to the existing site. 
Mr. Tittler asked if with a significant increase in tonnage they should expect more impervious surface. Mr. Benevides explained that while he understands the goals of the Commission, this is a really small site. Their goal is to provide BMP’s, but they do not anticipate much green space. 
Ms. Bugay asked if it is site assigned. 
Mr. McGrath commented that based on his familiarity with the site, he thinks this site deserves attention. 
Mr. Civian asked the applicant to make sure the project meets the TMDL’s, and they should meet the stormwater standards to the maximum extent practicable.
7:20 PM: 36 Saw Mill Lane- Notice of Intent from Legacy Donuts, Inc. for the redevelopment of 36 Saw Mill Lane including the renovation of an existing building and the reconfiguration of the parking lot for a drive-up window lane. (DEP# 141-0471) Continued from Feb. 19, 2015.

Matt Smith of Norwood Engineering was present with Chris DeCosta. He explained that they want to renovate the former Rick’s Pub. 

Mr. Smith reviewed each comment and their responses including how they feel they are doing everything they are required to do to meet the stormwater regulations:

1. Existing catch basin- change to make it into both a manhole and a catch basin.  Mr. Smith would like to replace catch basin with a drain manhole, and put a catch basin next to it. He doesn’t want the applicant to have to pay for an additional manhole and catch basin. He explained this would be a substantial upgrade to what is there now, and asked to not have to make the requested change. 
2. Eliminate any discharge from a pipe. Mr. Smith would like to be able to abandon the pipe in place, instead of removing the pipe which is what the DPW has suggested. He believes that removal of the pipe would cause a lot of disturbance. Instead they would like to be able to cap it, and fill it with flowable fill. Mr. Smith explained that this would be a lot easier cost wise, and also better for the environment. This way there would be no need for an excavator near the wetland and no need for tree removal.
3. The next was in response to Agent O’Connell’s previous comment that this project may require additional mitigation since it is a redevelopment project. Agent O’Connell was able to further clarify that this is something that is written into the regulations for when an applicant is not meeting all of the standards.
4. Treatment unit on site, asked to design it so it is offline. Mr. Smith explained they would be willing to add one more pipe, but they would not be comfortable with having to add more manholes. 
5. Snow Storage- Mr. Smith asked what the Commission’s preference would be; grass or pavement? 
6. Request for an Alternatives Analysis- Mr. Smith explained that this proposal is about as good as it is going to get. Activity in the riverfront was avoided to the maximum extent practicable. This would be an extra cost for the applicant that he would like to avoid if the Commission agrees. 

The Commission then responded to the issues listed above.

1. Mr. Civian asked Agent O’Connell why detached catch basins are better at the function. Agent O’Connell explained that you don’t get the same TSS removal in a catch basin to catch basin. Mr. Smith commented that considering everything else they are doing he thinks this is minor. Ms. Bugay asked if a TSS credit was taken for catch basins on the stormwater analysis. Mr. Smith explained that because it is going through infiltration you are going to get the 80% anyway. Mr. Civian explained that they need to consider precedent. Mr. Civian responded that he does not support this request. 
2. Agent O’Connell explained that she is not sure of the rationale of the DPW for wanting the pipe removed. It might be able to be abandoned in place. Mr. McGrath commented that the applicant’s proposal to cut and cap the pipe would be preferable. Ms. Bugay asked where would it be cut and capped to ensure flowable fill would not go into the river.  She also asked Mr. Smith to check if there are any environmental concerns with using flowable fill in a resource area. Mr. Civian responded that the Commission would be amenable to making this change, and they need an email from the DPW. 
3. Mr. Tittler explained that he does not think the language as written should involve this project and he does not read this language as requiring mitigation from the applicant. Mr. Civian responded that yes, this requirement can be removed. 
4. Mr. McGrath commented that that in a flood situation you don’t get the benefit of a treatment structure. Mr. Civian responded that the treatment needs to be offline.
5.  Mr. Civian explained that it is better to have it on pavement, but the Planning Board would rather not have it on parking spaces. Agent O’Connell commented that she would not want to see snow stored on the rain garden. Her preference would also be the parking spaces, but they would need to get approval from the Planning Board. Mr. Civian commented that he would like to prohibit snow storage near the river and BMP’s. They can try to work something out. 
6. Mr. Civian explained they do not need a full alternatives analysis, they can accept a one page statement to meet the letter of that requirement. 

Agent O’Connell explained that she still will need plan revisions and the supplemental material requested tonight. She recommended that the hearing be continued until March 19th. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on 36 Saw Mill Lane until March 19th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

8:00 PM: 480 Sprague Street- Notice of Intent from NIP Owner III, LLC for work proposed within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland located at 480 Sprague Street (DEP# 141- 0475) Continued from February 5, 2015.

Doug Hartnett informed the Committee that since the last meeting he has notified the Boston Abutters. None were present. He requested that the hearing be continued until March 19th. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on 480 Sprague Street until March 19th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
8:03 PM: Gibson Ave. – Request for a Certificate of Compliance from Supreme Development, Inc. for the private way known as Gibson Ave. (DEP # 141-0449). Continued from February 19th.

Agent O’Connell commented that she believes they have sufficient information to issue a Certificate of Compliance. She did ask why there was a change in slope and grading at the rain garden. Matt Smith responded that they were not aware that this happened, and they did not approve the change, it must have been a construction change that was not done in accordance to the plans. He explained that the area has been seeded and stabilized, and has grown in. Ms. Bugay commented that she is still concerned about erosion. Mr. Smith asked if this could be an ongoing condition that it be monitored, and reported.  Agent O’Connell added that these soils have high infiltration rates.

Mr. Civian asked if it is possible to issue a partial Certificate of Compliance after observing the structure in the spring. 

Mr. Tittler commented that issuing a partial is asking for trouble as it makes the process and paperwork more complex.

Mr. McGrath suggested keeping it to one document, and earmark to enforce if there is an issue. If they give applicant the Certificate, he is the one they can enforce against. 

Ms. Bugay feels that basin should still function as designed, but it will just be a maintenance headache. 

Agent O’Connell will check on this in the spring.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for Gibson Avenue, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
110 Meadow Road (Lot 4) – Notice of Intent from LSRED2 Clover Property 13, LLC for an expansion of the existing parking area at 110 Meadow Road, including modifications to the existing stormwater management system. (DEP File # 141-0476)

Agent O’Connell recommended a peer review be done for this project.

Mr. Civian made a motion to recommend a peer review and requested the applicant to pay $3,000, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on 110 Meadow Rd, Lot 4, until April 2nd,  seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
Agent O’Connell informed the Commissioners that the BETA Group will be coming to the meeting on the 19th to discuss the Rustcraft Road sidewalk, as well as the Bussey Street roadway and sidewalk. They will be looking for comments. Mr. Civian asked Commissioners to come prepared with any comments.

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 07/10/14, 9/18/14, 10/2/14, 10/16/14, 11/6/14, 11/20/14, 1/8/15, and 1/22/15 with minor edits, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Civian made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
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